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The ICGLR Statement on the Appointment of a Civilian Prime Minister 
in Sudan 
 
Bujumbura, 21 May 2025: The Secretariat of the International Conference 
on the Great Lakes Region (ICGLR) welcomes the appointment of H.E. 
Dr. Kamil El-Tayeb Idris Abdelhafiz as Prime Minister of the Republic of 
the Sudan. The Secretariat of ICGLR also commends General Abdel 
Fattah al-Burhan, President of the Transitional Sovereignty Council, for 
this appointment, which marks a significant advancement in Sudan's 
political transition and constitutes an important step in the 
implementation of the roadmap of peace and stability declared by the 
Government of Sudan.   
 
The Secretariat of ICGLR sees in this appointment a significant moment 
for Sudan that could help reinvigorate efforts to address urgent priorities 
facing the Sudanese people, particularly toward ending the devastating 
conflict that has affected millions of citizens over the past two years. 
 
The ICGLR calls on all parties to engage in constructive dialogue toward 
a comprehensive ceasefire and encourages Sudanese stakeholders to 
work together for an inclusive transition that addresses the aspirations of 
the Sudanese people. 
 
Finally, the ICGLR reaffirms its unwavering commitment to supporting 
Sudan's path toward peace, stability, and democratic governance and 
calls upon the international community to support Sudan. 
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